

Vision Statement "A safe and healthy community"

MINUTES

Wednesday, June 9, 2021 • 10:30-noon via Zoom

CSHElgin.org

The meeting was called to order at 10:31pm by DFC Project Director, Gil Feliciano. Also present: Bernie Bajak (Enforcement), Jared Erickson (staff), Jessica Reed (Other), Carrie Schneider (Youth-Serving), Sophia Ottomanelli (Government), Beverly Johnson (Other), Cristina Colunga (Parents), Matt Udelhoven (Enforcement), Tina Link (Healthcare), Bob Whitt (Government), Kerry Kelly (School). Guest: Mary Ann Wojton, Epiphany Community Services.

A presentation was made by Jessica Reed, Prevention Specialist with the Ecker Center for Behavioral Health on the Illinois Youth Survey.

Guest Mary Ann Wojton introduced their Capacity survey. Ten minutes were allotted to everyone that hadn't taken the survey to take it. It closes June 14; afterwards, a total of eight had taken it.

A motion was made, which unanimously passed, that the minutes of May 12, 2021 be approved.

Anyone with questions and/or updates on their Action Items were encouraged to discuss. Link inquired of Bajak about police compliance checks and their related data to which Bajak responded they were being done and will report back with more details after conferring with the officer in charge. Feliciano will connect directly with all Action Item owners given 90 days are left before the end of fiscal year.

Feliciano stated there was no Executive Committee report and underscored they convene on an ad hoc basis and at the discretion of the general membership or the DFC Project Director.

Feliciano gave his monthly report including: help needed with table at Back To School Drive-thru event on July 17 with Familia Dental, a Secretary is still needed for the Coalition, Year 7 continuation grant was submitted and approved, PhotoVoice project classes are done and currently planning a public exhibition, Bottleneck Hangers on June 15 with the Ecker Center's prevention department's summer youth leadership program and next Encouraging Conversation podcast being CSHE faith-based member and President Jack Wheatley of the Greater Grace Community Church.

Erickson gave the Social Media report.

Open Floor. Link encouraged everyone to get vaccinated.

Erickson reminded everyone to take the post-meeting survey and placed the link in the Zoom chat. Feliciano to email Johnson the link.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:36am